Minutes December 2008 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors
Date:


December 17, 2008
Time:


9:30 AM

Place:


JFK Fitness Center
Attendees:

Erika Alperin

Bob Broadhurst 

John Burt 
Allen Jokinen
Deborah Osborne

Bruce Cohen

Absent:

Austine Frawley




Steve Mills




Stephen Phillips

Treasurer’s Report.  Although he couldn’t make the meeting, Steve Mills had prepared a draft Treasurer’s Report.  It was distributed and reviewed by the Board.

Staff Classes and Hours.  The Board discussed these subjects in detail.  Classes with very low attendance may need to be eliminated or re-scheduled.  Some clarification may be needed regarding the specific days and times of Jeanine’s yoga class.

Often just one staff person at a time is needed at the Center.  Hours can be scheduled to reduce multiple staff at the same time.  Geraldo’s hours have been cut substantially.  He will work on special projects (e.g., the Center’s web site).  
Membership Report.  Bruce Cohen shared his report.  As of 11/30/08, we had 544 members.  Bruce will have breakouts of the membership (e.g., Federal, State, other).  He will be determining the most popular hours with highest member demand.

Elections.  Allen Jokinen still needs to prepare the documents needed for our annual election.  After this meeting, Bob Broadhurst contacted Austine Frawley.  Unfortunately, due to various reasons, she resigned her place on the Board.  This will result in an additional vacancy to be filled by the election.

Security.  Bruce gave a demonstration of the new security camera.  It works very well.  There are various cameras within and outside the Center.  A security video is retained.

Space Issues.  As expected, GSA declined to paint and replace the carpet in the Center.  Bob and Bruce will ask them about shampooing the present rug.

The current carpet is starting to be worn.  Without arriving at a conclusion, the Board discussed how to finance a new carpet.  A fund raiser and an application fee increase were mentioned.

Insurance.  John Burt reviewed an application form he had prepared for the Philadelphia Insurance Company.  We will obtain a proposal from this firm and compare it to our present coverage.

Defibrillator.  Bruce reviewed the costs for this device: $1200 for the defibrillator.  $89 for a wall mount.  $89 for a second set of pads.  $125 for “medical oversight”.  The Board unanimously approved these expenditures.

Equipment Needs.  Two treadmills need lift motors (so the treadmill ramp can be inclined).  A third treadmill is out of action and requires $400 in repairs.  We will have to start replacing equipment.
Other.  Bruce will set aside space in his filing cabinets for tax returns, Treasurer Reports, election documents and minutes of the meetings.

Bob generously gave of his time and met with EPA to assist them in setting up their own fitness facility.

Respectfully submitted,

Allen Jokinen
Meeting Agenda for December 17th– 9 AM

· Treasurer’s report  
· Membership report
· Meeting with EPA
· Unfinished Business

· Floor & Paint

· Defibrillator 
· Elections

· Hoffman Insurance
· Personal Training

· Door Camera (security issue)
· New Business
· Equipment Needs

· Grants for the Gym

· Announcements
· Gym Closed Day After XMAS

· Next board meeting – January 14th, 2009 – 9 AM

